
 

 

BAI/GEN/2022/237          Date: 21/12/2022 

 

 

All Affiliated State Units  
BAI 
 
Subject: Regarding participation of NRI Players in BAI tournaments 

 

Dear President/Secretary,  

 

It has come to the notice of the BAI that various Non-Resident Indian (NRI) players staying in other 

countries are participating in BAI sanctioned tournaments in India without proper BWF ID. Such 

players are participating in these tournaments with the BWF ID registered from other countries.  

It has been decided that if such players wish to continue to participate in the BAI tournaments in 

future, they should obtain an NOC from the Badminton Federation/Association of the country of 

their residence to apply for a transfer of their BWF ID to India.  

You are, therefore, requested to inform such players to complete the transfer process of their BWF 

ID latest by 31st December 2022 failing which they will not be allowed to participate in the BAI 

tournaments from 1st January 2023 onwards.  

 

Regards, 

                                                           

(Sanjay Mishra) 
Secretary General, BAI 
 


